
Kerala State Secretary Sh. K. Venugopal along with Sh. Zubair met Hon’ble Minister  of I&B in Kochi. 

Sh. Prakash Javadekar was on a visit to Kerala. Kerala SS discussed vital issues pertaining to the 

department and also hand over a memorandum along with the  copy of the  letter written to Hon’ble 

Minister by the President, ARTEE. Sh. Venugopal also informed the Minister that Meeting with ARTEE 

was fixed by him on 3rd June 2014 and could not take place due to the sudden death of Sh. Gopinath 

Munde. Hon’ble Minister assured ARTEE office bearers to look into the matters raised by them. 

 
 

 
 

Sh. K. Venugopal and Sh. Zubair explains the issues to Hon’ble Minister 

 


